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West Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust and
East and North Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust




99 Waverley Road

St Albans

Hertfordshire

AL3 5TL

Tel:  01727 831219

Fax:  01727 812686
12th March 2007  

To: All General Practitioners and Practice Managers

Re: PCT Reconfiguration
Dear Colleagues

Firstly, may I take this opportunity to introduce the Primary Care Commissioning team, who will be your first point of contact for many issues concerning your contracts, premises, maternity locum cover, enhanced services, QOF, appraisal etc.  Between us we will be covering the whole of Hertfordshire.

John Phipps is Assistant Director for Primary Care Commissioning.  Dawn Morrish is Commissioning Lead for GPs, Pharmacists and The Mount prison while Jane Robinson is Commissioning Lead for Dentists and Optometrists.   Julie Goodwin will lead on QOF, clinical governance and appraisal.
Initially we will be based at 99, Waverley Road, St Albans AL3 5TL (01727 831219) but at some stage the team will be relocating to Charter House in Welwyn Garden City. Since we will be working Hertfordshire wide, across the two PCTs, we will need to review common approaches to services delivered by Primary Care contractors to ensure equality as far as is practicable.

During the coming months we will be reviewing potential changes to services, payments for enhanced services and the method of claiming (particularly for enhanced services) which needs to be addressed in order to demonstrate equity and value for money across the county. 
From April we will be conducting the annual GMS contract reviews.  This will be in the form of a template for the practices to complete and return to the PCT, along with templates for enhanced services which require audit, such as the minor surgery DES.  Visits will be arranged if either the practice or PCT feels it is necessary. 
Enhanced service signature sheets for 2007-08 will be issued for the Directed and National Enhanced Services already being commissioned. However Local Enhanced Services are being referred to Practice Based Commissioning groups, for future consideration and decision regarding whether or not they should be commissioned in 2007/08.  If you would like to comment on the continuation or decommissioning of your locality’s Local Enhanced Services, please contact your PCT PBC lead or PBC Local Executive Chair.
We anticipate that the new claiming system will be in the form of a quarterly claim form which will be available in time for the first quarter claims at the end of June 2007.  This will be explained in more detail at the time of issue, and the claims should be submitted electronically wherever possible and should be sent to PSU and not to shared services.
 We look forward to working with you in the future.

Yours sincerely

Dawn Morrish

Primary Care Commissioning Lead
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Suzanne Novak


John Phipps


Nicky Poulain

All PCT PBC Support Managers
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